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MINUTES 
HEALTH COMMISSION COMMUNITY AND PUBLIC HEALTH COMMITTEE MEETING 

Tuesday March 15, 2022 2:00 p.m. 
Remote Meeting via Webex Event 

  
 

1) CALL TO ORDER 
Present: Commissioner Suzanne Giraudo, Ph.D , Chair 
  Commissioner Cecilia Chung, Member 
  Commissioner Edward A. Chow, MD 
   
Excused:             Commissioner Susan Belinda Christian, J.D. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 2:01pm. 
 
2) APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE HEALTH COMMISSION COMMUNITY AND PUBLIC HEALTH 

COMMITTEE MEETING OF FEBRUARY 15, 2022 MEETING 
   

Action Taken: The Health Commission unanimously approved the February 15, 2022 meeting  
  minutes. 

 
3) BRIEF FOOD INSECURITY UPDATE 
Paula Jones, PhD, MA, Director of Food Insecurity, presented the item. 
 
Commissioner Comments: 
Commissioner Giraudo asked if individuals could be referred to community partners not listed on the list 
provided by Dr. Jones. Dr. Jones stated that EatSF determines its allocation plan and has a finite number of 
partners to fund. The waitlist indicates that there have not been funds for more vouchers.  
 
Commissioner Giraudo asked if the EatSF voucher is the only benefit pregnant WIC clients receive. Dr. Jones 
stated that these clients also receive WIC benefits and a $40 fruits and vegetable voucher. 
 
4) COVID-19 IMPACT ON PERINATAL MENTAL HEALTH IN SAN FRANCISCO 
Aline Armstrong, Director, Maternal, Child, & Adolescent Health, Jodi Stockey, Senior Epidemiologist, and 
Hannah Hecht, MPH Intern, presented the item. 
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Commissioner Comments: 
Commissioner Giraudo asked if there is seamless support flowing between Team Lily and Solid Start programs. 
She is concerned that service silos not impact service quality for families. Ms. Armstrong stated better 
coordination is needed within the service system. Hali Hammer, MD, San Francisco Health Network 
Ambulatory Care Director, stated that the DPH is aware of the need to coordinate services within a reliable 
referral system. She noted that many pregnant people receive prenatal care at ZSFG; the DPH is attempting to 
coordinate better with community based organizations and street based providers to ensure no gaps in care 
for this population. 
 
Commissioner Giraudo asked if there are funds within the Mayor’s Initiative for service coordination. Dr. 
Hammer stated that the DPH is putting together budget recommendations. Dr. Naveena Bobba, DPH Deputy 
Director of Health, stated that a taskforce was convened to make recommendations in this area. It is now up to 
the DPH and City to decided how to move forward because no funding was attached to the recommendations.  
 
Commissioner Giraudo requested an update in the next 9-12 months.  
 
Commissioner Chung shares Commission Giraudo’s concerns. She asked if the local trends reflect state-wide or 
national trends. She also inquired about the impact of intensive case management with this population. Ms. 
Armstrong stated that intensive case management is very important to this population; navigators could also 
be impactful with care coordination.  

 
5) WHOLE PERSON INTEGRATED CARE  
Dara Papo, LCSW, Director, Whole Person Integrated Care, presented the item. 

 
Commissioner Comments: 
Commissioner Giraudo noted that Whole Person Integrated Care seems to overlap with prenatal health care 
and asked fi there are opportunities for more programs in these areas to collaborate. Ms. Papo stated that 
Team Lily is an example of the overlap between Maternal Child Adolescent Health, Behavioral Health Services, 
and Whole Person Integrated Care.  
 
Commissioner Giraudo stated that the presentation gives her hope. She asked how many clients are served by 
the Maria X Health Resource Center. Ms. Papo stated that the Center is serving 50 clients per day. 
 
Commissioner Giraudo asked for more information regarding data from the pilot program. Ms. Papo stated 
that there is work at 10 sites resulting in approximately 10,000 calls, with 1,200 calls receiving short-term 
intervention and 600 individuals receiving ongoing care. She noted that the DPH continues to strive to 
determine how to get information from programs outside of EPIC and other DPH data systems. Commissioner 
Giraudo noted that in her workplace, she can go to the EPIC “Care Everyone” tab to view services accessed by 
clients outside her workplace service system.  

  
6) EMERGING ISSUES  
This item was not discussed. 
 
7) PUBLIC COMMENT 
This item was not discussed. 
 
8) ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:24pm. 


